
Dear LBC Family,  
 

We are excited to be able to share these guidelines with you for this weekend’s worship service. 

We have been prayerfully assessing all of the regulations and guidelines from the legal 

authorities on how to best proceed. We believe that we are able to meet these marks and are 

seeking to go above and beyond to keep everyone as safe as possible. We understand that some 

may feel that it is best for their family to not attend in person services, that is understandable, we 

hope you make it a point to join in on the Facebook Live Stream.  This service will be a family 

service and we will do our best to keep it to 60 minutes.  
 

Below you will find guidelines and important information for services during Phase 1 of the 

Governor’s orders. 
 

• Other than our Sunday 10:30am service the building will remain closed. 

• The Commons, Sanctuary, Seniors Room, and Fellowship Hall will be the only areas open on 

Sunday morning. All other areas of the building will be closed. 

• Bathrooms are available for the areas listed above, but we encourage you to use them only if 

it’s an emergency. 

• There will be no nursery or children’s ministries during the service. We ask that parents 

always keep their children with them, including in the Sanctuary, Commons, Fellowship 

Hall, hallways, bathrooms, and parking lot.  

• We will not distribute any paper bulletins or sermon handouts to limit spreading of germs.  

• We will not take an offering during the service. We encourage you to give as you have been 

recently or using the offering box in the Commons on your way in or out. 

• We will prop open doors for you to use to enter and exit the building. The glass double doors 

at the Common’s and Fellowship Hall entrances will be the only ones used. All other exterior 

doors will be locked.  

• No greeters will stand in doorways and all volunteers and LBC staff will maintain a six-foot 

social distance from others in the assembly. We ask that you maintain this distancing as well 

both inside the building and in the parking lot. While it’s our natural impulse to greet one 

another with handshakes and appropriate gestures of kindness, we ask you to avoid physical 

contact with others at this time.  

• The governor’s guidance for churches recommends that attendees wear face coverings over 

their nose and mouth at all times. We encourage you to follow the governor’s guidance 

regarding masks.  

• Hand sanitizer is available in the Commons for when you enter and exit the building.  

• Seating in the Sanctuary is restricted to facilitate 6-foot social distancing in compliance with 

the governor’s restrictions. You can help us out by emailing ethan@lexva.church to let us 

know you are attending and how many of your family will be with you.  

• We will dismiss you after the service section-by-section and ask that you make your way out 

of the church facilities through the open glass doors.  

• The governor restricts people who have recently experienced or are currently experiencing 

sickness from attending. Please check out this Symptom Chart.  

 
 

God Bless, 

Pastor Ethan 

On Behalf of the LBC Leadership 

mailto:ethan@lexva.church
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/COVID19-symptoms.pdf

